LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD
MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844

Robert Goss, Jr., Chairman
Matthew Dersham, Vice Chairman
Donald G. Shively, Supervisor

July 9, 2024, Meeting Minutes

	The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, July 9, 2024, at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  
	
	Those attending the meeting were as follows: Supervisors Matthew Dersham, Donald Shively and Robert Goss, Jr., Mark Lemon and Jedidiah Lemon Solicitors, Karen L. Watters, Secretary and citizens of the township.  

	Chairman, Robert Goss, Jr. called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance.

	The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.   Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Donald Shively.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills for July, seconded by Donald Shively.  All in favor, motion passed.  

VISITORS -  No Comments.

OLD BUSINESS:

The 2024 STATE PROJECT BIDS were received and opened.  Russell Standard Corporation was $79,201.41 and Midland was $79,611.78.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to accept the low bid for Russell Standard Corporation of $79,201.41, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS

There was interest in the Pond Property owned proiorly to Joe White.  The matter will be looked into further.

A Condtional Use hearing was held for Alan Kaler’s Conditional Use Request prior to th
township meeting.  The meeting as recorded by a Court Reporter.  Report will provided next month.

           A Sewage Module was presented on the Bogar proposed sewage module,  Robert Goss, Jr. Made a motion to adopt Resolution 02-2024 for the Bogar Sewage Module, seconded by Matthew Dersham.  All in favor.  Motion passed.



SEO:  Chad Byers, Yolandsa Stolzfus
CKCOG:  Ernie Heddings
Matt Moyer

ROADMASTER

The roadmaster had trucks inspected.  Roads are in good shape and ready for State Project.

Donald Shively made a motion to approve the Bridge Lane work.  The estimate was $3,438.44, culvert pipe, $300.00, seconded by Matthew Dersham.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

					
No further business to be conducted. ￼			
Respectfully submitted. ￼		
Karen L. Watters, Secretary
